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OBT Established 1903  
The Oregon Buddhist Temple Monthly Newsletter 

 
March 2015 

 
General Meeting Summary by Judy Hittle 

 Membership Report by Yoshi Ono, 

Membership Chair for 2014.  

The Membership Chair for 2015, is Al Ono. 

 Update on new Minister by Scott Winner, 2014 

OBT President.  Scott reported that we are still in 

the process of ironing out an agreement between 

Idaho-Oregon Temple and OBT, in regards to the 

supervising minister, Rev. Fujimoto.  The first six 

months have been scheduled with Rev. Fujimoto 

coming to OBT at least once a month.  The 

second six months will be scheduled in March. In 

discussions with the Bishop it will be around 6 

months to a year before a new minister will be 

assigned to OBT. 

Scott Winner and Ken Garner have been asked 
to reexamine the existing minister’s contract.  

Yoshi Ono will take the lead in the hiring of a new 
minister. 

 OBWA report by Jayne Ichikawa. A handout 

was distributed showing the OBWA activities for 

2014. Jayne also reported that there are 84 paid 

members, 5 associate members, and 35 honorary 

members. 

 Dharma School Report by Amy Peterson. A 

handout was distributed showing the various 

activities the Dharma School, YBA, and the Girl 

Scout Troop 43720, participated in during 2014. 

Amy also showed a separate Income-Expense-

Balance for the three groups. 

 Buddhist Education Committee and Minister’s 

Assistants Report by Brenda Fugate and Etsu 

Osaki. 

The BEC consists of the Minister, Minister’s 
Assistants, Dharma School Coordinator and OBT 
President. The committee meets every 2 months 
or as needed, and is open to members who are 
interested in helping to plan various educational 

activities to promote Buddhism throughout the 
year.  Stan Shiigi has also assisted with the BEC. 
 
The BEC also oversees the library.  
The new librarian is Chris Dart with assistance 
from Susan Endecott. 

 Maintenance Report by Ray Fukunaga. A 

handout was distributed, showing the various 

maintenance activities throughout the year. The 

most recent repairs were with the basement 

kitchen ventilation systems and the elevator. 

 Financial Report by Elaine Yuzuriha, OBT 

Financial Officer. A handout was distributed 

showing the income and expenses for the 2014 

calendar year. Although the report shows a 

decrease in Total Expenses, compared with 

2013, the Total Income also decreased by a 

substantial amount which left us with an increase 

in the deficit.   

An audit is scheduled in February by Marilyn 
Achterman and Chris Dart. 

 Complete reports can be found in the Library 

for your perusal. 

Board Members were introduced. 
 
OBT President Cathy Yarne’s message: 
  

New Business: 
Jean Matsumoto, Stan Shiigi, and Phaedra Urban will 
help plan a Temple-Building 50

th
 Anniversary 

celebration. 
Ken Garner will research a database program that we 
could use to centralize Temple and Board of Director’s 
documents. 

 
Closing Gassho.  Meeting adjourned at 12:20pm. 

 
Complete minutes, including complete reports, can 
be found in the Library for your perusal. 
  
 
 
 
 
 

“The purpose of the Oregon Buddhist Temple is to insure that the Jodo Shinshu Sangha have the facilities, resident minister and other 

resources they need to share the Buddha Dharma in their daily lives and during their major life events.” 

Oregon Buddhist Temple 3720 SE 34th Avenue Portland, OR 97202-3037 503-234-9456 

503-231-1551 (fax) e-mail: oregonbuddhisttemple@yahoo.com website: http://www.oregonbuddhisttemple.com 

This monthly newsletter is published by the Oregon Buddhist Temple, a Buddhist Churches of America temple affiliated with Jodo 

Shinshu Hongwanji-Ha.  Please contact the temple with any comments, questions or concerns, or if you wish to report a change of 

address. Send news items to the editor: Amy Peterson at: newsletter@oregonbuddhisttemple.com 
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President’s message Cathy Yarne, OBT President  

 

Hello Sangha, 
 

For those of you who missed the 
General Meeting on Feb. 1

st
, I’d 

like to recap two points I made in 
my message for 2015.  The first 
is our mission statement.  The 
purpose of the Oregon Buddhist 

Temple is to ENSURE that the Jodo Shinshu Sangha 
have the facilities, minister and other resources they 
need to share the Buddha-Dharma in their daily lives 
and during their major life events. 
This statement is not just the responsibility of your 
Board of Directors.  More significantly, it is your temple 
therefore it is OUR mission.  Every member of our 
Sangha needs to be mindful of our mission and help 
take responsibility for its success. 
 
The second point that I would like to recap is working 
toward operating within our means.   Although our 
assets are growing, financial trends of the past decade 
confirmed that we aren’t operating within our income. 
Before we concede to making drastic changes, let’s 
make a very diligent and intentional effort to improve 
our situation.   If you have any comments or 
suggestions about building our Sangha or improving 
our finances please let a member of the Board or 
myself know.   
 
Switching to a different topic, I wanted to highlight the 

“gift of generosity” or Dana.  Dana is the act of 
unconditional giving without any attachment to the item 
or act.  The more I learn about the workings of our 
temple, the more Dana I witness.     Call them 
volunteers behind the scenes, anonymous, silent or 
secret donors.  There are many situations where 
members selflessly donate material items, food, skills, 

money and time that make life at OBT easier, better 
and enjoyable for everyone.  These individuals do not 
want or seek acknowledgement – they just understand 
the “need” and take care of it.  Their acts and 
donations are gifts, given from the heart.  So even 
though they don’t seek it, I am so very grateful to all 
their acts of DANA.   Namu Amida Butsu. 
Cathy Yarne 
 

HELP WANTED! 
 

Seeking:   Someone to Chair or co-chair to coordinate 
the Sukiyaki Dinner.  

Seeking:   Someone to assume coordinating the 
monthly Toban  

Seeking:   Back-up person to handle the mailing of the 
newsletter.  
(Currently Ray Fields is the only individual who knows 
how to do this. )  
 
*OBT is an organization that relies solely on 
volunteers.  Please contact Cathy Yarne if you are 
willing to help.   

 
 

Help Needed!  
We are looking for input regarding upgrading our 
Audio and Video for the Temple.  Please contact 
the board if you have suggestions or to offer 
assistance in this project.  
 
As we look to the 50th Anniversary of the Temple 
building we are looking at sprucing up the 
buildings and spaces.  
 
 
Contact:  Board@oregonbuddhisttemple.com 

 

March Highlights 

Mar 1  Regular Services 

Mar 8  Scout Sunday 

DS Visit to Oregon Humane Society 

Mar 14 Rev. Fujimoto 

        visit and Memorial 

Mar 15 Ohigan Rev. Fujimoto  

with Potluck following servie 

Mar 21 OBWA Meeting 9:30 AM 

Mar 24 Toban Temple Clean up 

OBT BOARD 

board@oregonbuddhisttemple.com 

Term Ending 2017: Katie Tamiyasu, Judy Hittle, 

Phaedra Urban, and Cathy Yarne (President)  

Term Ending 2016: Susan Endecott, Al Ono, Amy 

Peterson, Charles Reneau (Vice President) 

Term Ending 2015: Marilyn Achterman, Angie 

Hughes (Recording Secretary), Craig Yanase, Ray 

Fukunaga (Maintenance) 

OBT Financial Officer: Elaine Yuzuriha 
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OBWA News by Jayne Ichikawa  

OBWA was saddened to learn that long time 

member, Nami Sasaki, passed away on January 11, 2015.  

She was the wife of the late Ojiro Art Sasaki who was very 

active as an OBT board president and member for many 

years.  Nami will always be remembered for her wit and 

sense of humor, and as a loving mother, grandmother, and 

great grandmother.  She was a prolific writer and was one of 

the first OBT newsletter editors at the old Buddhist temple.  

Her funeral, held on February 8 at the temple was officiated 

by  Rev Fujimoto with family members and friends present. 

We offer condolences to the Sasaki family. 

 Our OBWA members had a very busy, productive 

January and February. Members attended the Hoonko 

seminar/service on the weekend of January 10-11 and 

helped the January toban prepare the lunch on Saturday and 

made/served traditional udon for the otoki on Sunday.   

Rev. Fujimoto, our supervising minister from 

Idaho/Oregon, traveled to Portland to enjoy an informal 

dinner on Jan. 17, officiated the Sunday service on Jan. 18, 

and had the opportunity to meet at the Powell Valley 

Assisted Living Facility with the following:  Mrs. Kimi 

Iwamoto, Mrs. Tsuyako Monas, Mrs. Teru Nishikawa, Mrs. 

Kazuko Sunamoto, and Mrs. Alice Ando.  (Ami Kinoshita 

and Sumi Ikata who are residents there were unable to attend 

due to colds).  Thank you to Marilyn Achterman, Katie 

Tamiyasu, Shinya and Jayne Ichikawa who provided 

transportation. 

Our OBWA dorayaki manju is becoming well known in 

the Portland area!  Many helpful hands led by efficient 

Kiyomi Dickinson made 243 dorayaki to sell at the 2015 

Mochitsuki on Jan 25
th

.  It was sold out before the event 

closed at 4:00! Proceeds went to OBT. 

January ended with a joyful New Year’s gathering at 

our favorite Holladay Park Plaza Penthouse “resort”, thanks 

to Jean Matsumoto.  Members were treated to fun  

 

entertainment of Bingo (thank you, Ray Fields) with great 

prizes, viewed a wonderful slide show remembering past 

OBWA events and friends, enjoyed a delicious bento lunch 

catered by Koji Osakaya, and most importantly were able to 

visit with friends and make new acquaintances. At the 

meeting a survey was given to find out what the needs and 

interests were for our members to become more involved 

and to attract new people into our membership. We hope to 

use  this important information for this year’s 

schedule/activities.  OBWA welcomes Marilyn Huh and 

Brenda Fugate to our membership!   

On Feb 1, the OBWA sponsored the Lady Kujo and 

Lady Ohtani service which was chaired by Judy Hittle.  

Minister’s Assistant, Brenda Fugate gave a very informative 

dharma talk about the lives of these two inspirational 

Buddhist women who helped organize and strengthen the 

Buddhist Women’s Association in Japan and overseas as 

well as being leaders for women’s humanitarian movements. 

There were at least 15 OBWA members who attended 

the NW Buddhist Convention on Feb. 13-15 at the Westin 

Hotel in Bellevue, WA.  More details on this convention 

will be presented in the next newsletter. 

Please note in the newsletter’s donation page, the 

generous donations made to OBWA.   

Future Events: 

 Feb. 21: OBWA monthly meeting, 9:30 am; 

followed by OBWA cabinet meeting at 12:00 

 March 14:  Rev. Fujimoto will be at OBT 

 March 15:  Ohigan Service 

 April 25 Salmon Fest preparation 

 April 26:  Salmon/SushiFest  

We hope you will consider joining the Oregon 

Buddhist Women’s Association.  Please contact June Shiigi 

at obwa@oregonbuddhisttemple.com or Jayne Ichikawa at 

jayneichi@gmail.com or phone 503-639-0067 for questions 

and/or interest. Gassho, Jayne Ichikawa 

mailto:obwa@oregonbuddhisttemple.com
mailto:jayneichi@gmail.com
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Mika W and Janice Okamoto with finished Dorayaki 
ready for Japanese Community Mochitsuki 
 

Dharma School News  
Thank you to all who donated to our drive for the 
Oregon Humane Society.  The Dharma school is 
rescheduling it’s visit there to take the donations. 
See you then if you want to join us.  
 
There will be three students attending the NW 
District convention in Bellevue, WA.   

 
March 8

th
 we will 

observe Scout 
Sunday. The 
BCA Scouting 
committee has 
developed a new 
Scout Sunday 
Patch program.  

 
 Every year, 
various churches 

organize Camp Fire and Scout Sunday services, 
generally around the time of National Scouting 
Week. The Buddhist Churches of America Scouting 
Committee has created a Camp Fire and Scout 
Sunday patch program for all Scouts and Camp Fire 
youth who participate in a service.  
In order to earn this patch, a Camp Fire or Scout 
must attend a Camp Fire and Scout Sunday service 
and fill out the form that corresponds with their grade 
level.  
 
In the first year of participation, the Scout or Camp 
Fire youth earns the large patch and the 2014 year 
patch. For each subsequent year that the Scout or 

Camp Fire youth participates in the program, he or 
she earns the year patch.  

* * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * *  
Camp Fire and Scout Sunday is designed to raise 
awareness about the activities of the Scouts at the 
temple. We hope that you will participate in this fun 
program.  
Thank you,  
Richard Odagawa,  
Chair BCA Scouting Committee  
 
Contact dharmaschool@oregonbuddhisttemple.com  
if you have a Scout, Campfire, 4-H, etc. that would 
like to participate and earn the patch and year 
rockers will be available after completing the form.    

 

Girl Scout News  

 

Nembutsu Camporee information has arrived. 

This is open to Buddhist Scouts, Campfire, 4-H 

youth. It will be held June 26-28, 2015 at Welden 

West in Saratoga, CA. Registration, forms and 

fees due by May 1, 2015. More information 

available at the Temple.  

   
 

 
 
It’s not just Girl Scout cookie time, but it’s also 
brightening the lives of others.  The girls heard a call 
for Valentine’s for a local senior living home and 
were eager to make cards for those that may not 
have family close to them.  This was a great 
example of flexibility and Dana.  
 
Girl Scout cookies that were pre-ordered will be 
delivered to the Temple Sunday Feb. 22

nd
. The new 

Gluten free cookies will be available for sale at that 
time.  If you didn’t get to order but would like to 
purchase some either for yourself or to designate to 
their chosen charity Ikoi No Kai, please email  
dharmaschool@oregonbuddhisttemple.com  

 
 

mailto:dharmaschool@oregonbuddhisttemple.com
mailto:dharmaschool@oregonbuddhisttemple.com
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        MARCH TOBAN 

                   Kim Kono 

Roberta Ando  Randy Choi 

Ray Fields  Yasuko Fields 

Brenda Fugate  Jerry Fugate 

Diane Harder  Jayne Ichikawa 

Shinya Ichikawa Kay Inoue 

Kumiko Mishima Tsuyako Monas 

Clara Pawlowski Steve Pawlowski 
 

 

YAC Leadership Summit by Kirt Achterman 

This past month a NW youth delegate from 

Spokane and I had the opportunity to 

travel to Berkeley to attend a YAC  

(Youth Advocacy Committee) leadership 

summit for YBL (Young Buddhist 

League)participants.  It was held at the 

Jodo Shinshu Center, headquarters for 

BCA.   

The weekend was filled with services, 

Dharma sessions and bonding activities. 

The services were led by the youth 

delegates, including giving the Dharma 

talks. In our first session, we focused 

on our local YBA (Young Buddhist 

Association). We listened to other 

districts and their activities to gather 

ideas for our own temple.  We discussed 

ways of becoming more involved within 

the district, even though the distance 

between temples is far.  Session two was 

led by Reverend Henry Adams from the San 

Mateo Buddhist Temple.  Reverend Adams 

taught us about loving-kindness 

meditation.  This is a meditation 

expressing good thoughts for yourself 

and others.  This is a simple, effective 

technique to take a break from the 

hassles of life.  

After these two sessions, we toured the 

City of Berkeley. After the tour, our 

afternoon bonding activity was making 

dinner, not such a simple task. With 

hands tied to other group members, we 

ran around the building hunting for food 

items.  Back in the kitchen with our 

assorted food items, we bartered with 

other groups until we had what we needed 

to produce a tasty meal. After dinner, 

we had our evening service run by fellow 

YACers.  At nightfall, we gathered in 

the lobby surrounded by ‘hints’.  The 

hints led to an ‘escape’ from the lobby. 

 After trying unsuccessfully for half an 

hour, we realized we needed to work 

together to succeed.  We pooled our 

knowledge and eventually came up with 

the right answer.  At midnight, we had a 

walking meditation led by Reverend 

Adams.  After that we stayed up far into 

the night talking and having fun.  The 

next morning we finished off a great 

weekend with a service led by my peers. 

It was overall an amazing experience. 

Thank you Mrs. Osaki (Hishinuma Fund) 

and Sangha for the opportunity for this 

experience. 

 

There’s no greater Dana than selfless giving.   

You can use monthly Temple clean up as a 

meditation itself.  You don’t have to be on this 

month’s Toban to help make the Temple an 

inviting place. If you’d like to be placed on a 

Toban list, please contact us at 

board@oregonbuddhisttemple.com. 

Check with the Toban team to join them for 

monthly Temple and Annex cleaning.  

To do lists are on the cabinets in the kitchen. 
 
 

 
Sad News 
 It is with great sadness to hear of the passing of 
Charlotte Kasahara back in about 2013. Our 
sympathies go out to May and George Kasahara 
and Charlotte’s husband, daughters and 
grandchildren. Charlotte attended Dharma School in 
the 1960’s.  
 
In September of 2014 Carl Yoshida passed away.  
Our sympathies to wife Kathy, brother Jimmy (Mary 
Ann) and their families.  Carl’s grandfather was a 
founding member of our Temple and the Yoshida’s 
were all very active at the Temple. 
 
Also sadly, we heard about the passing of Ken 
Yasutome.  More details will be coming about a local 
memorial service.   
 

 

mailto:board@oregonbuddhisttemple.com
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RELIGION – WHO NEEDS IT? By Etsuko Osaki  
 

Rev James Hozen Warrick of Seattle Betsuin lead participants in discussing some 

questions at the Hoonko seminar held on January 10
th

.  People were divided into smaller 

groups and each discussed the following questions and came up with various answers. 
 

1. Were you born a Buddhist or were you a convert?  Almost 3 out of 5 said they were born Buddhists.  

Those who said they were converts had different reasons.  One person claimed he was not a convert 

because he had no previous religion. 

2. Is Buddhism a religion?  If so why, if not why not?  Buddhism has no god or deity.  However, all 

religions have a philosophy and a way of life.  One group claimed Buddhism is a religion, a 

philosophy and a way of life. 

3. Do you think everyone needs religion?  If so why, if not why not? 

Depends on the definition of religion.  There are atheists and agnostics.   

People may be spiritual but not have a religion. 

4. Why do you come to temple?  Some come to learn about the religion, some come for the social, for 

the fellowship, kids come to please their parents, some come for help, for the food, to make new 

friends. 

5. Do you consider yourself spiritual? 

6. Do you think Jodoshinshu is real Buddhism?  Yes, why. No, why? 

7. What is religion?  What is spirituality?  Religion has certain beliefs, how to live ones life.  

Spirituality is a way of life, a journey inside of self. Kids who have religion or spirituality do better 

later in life.  Jodoshinshu doesn’t talk much about  #5. 
 

Buddhism teaches us to live in harmony with all things.  Listening is most important. 

It was a very meaningful day for those who attended.  Thank you, Rev. Warrick. 
 

LOTUS CIRCLE – March Jean Matsumoto 

Is it just my imagination or does it 

really feel like spring is in the air as I 

write this article in mid-February?  

Daphne and camellias are already in 

bloom.  OBT gratefully 

acknowledges the donations made to 

the Lotus Circle fund which pays for the beautiful 

flowers that our Flower Toban arranges so 

creatively on our altar each week.   

Generous donors this month are: 

 March 1 – Joyce Olsen and Art Sasaki in 

memory of (imo) parents, Art Ojiro and 

Nami, and sister, Susanne Myer;  Kim 

Kono imo mother, Jean 

 March 8 – Jerry Koike imo parents, 

Chikara and Toshiko 

 March 15 – Ray Fields imo father, Ben 

Feingold;   

 Misa Kodama imo mother, Sada Kitagawa 

 March 22 – Susan Endecott imo mother, 

Toshiko Tanaka;   

 Setsy Larouche imo father, George 

Yoshito Sadamoto;   

 Takashi Fujii imo cousin, Sakae Ando 

 March 29 – Alice Kida and Lew Tomita 

Family imo father, Jim Kida, and 

grandfather, Shoemon Nakamura 

Thank you to all.  Remember the Lotus Circle has 

a page on our website created by Ken Garner 

(webmaster@oregonbuddhisttemple.com) so 

check it out or add memories of loved ones to 

share.  If you are interested in joining the Lotus 

Circle, please call 503-280-2463 or e-mail:  

jamatsumoto@gmail.com. 

  

 

2015 Memorial Chart 

Year of    Year of   Year of    Year of 

Passing Memorial  Passing Memorial Passing Memorial  Passing Memorial 

2014  1 year   2009  7 year   1999  17 year   1983  33 year   

2013  3 year   2003  13 year   1991  25 year  1966  50 year 

If you would like to have a memorial service performed for loved ones or ancestors, please make arrangements with OBT 

as early as possible. Please call 503- 234-9456 and leave a message for Rev. Fujimoto. 

mailto:webmaster@oregonbuddhisttemple.com
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Oregon Buddhist Temple January Donations 

 
 

In memory of Sakaye 

Nishikawa 

Todd & Elaine Yuzuriha 

Jean Matsumoto 

 

In memory of Carl Yoshida 

Jean Matsumoto 

 

Matt Masuoka 17th yr 

memorial 

Nobuko Masuoka 

 

John E Peterson 1st yr 

memorial 

Amy Peterson 

 

In memory of Nami Sasaki 

Herb & Etsu Osaki 

Gerald & Joann Sumoge 

 

Lotus Circle 

Kathleen Sato 

Dan & Julianne Miura 

Chris Dart 

Nami Sasaki 

Cathy Shikatani & Willem 

Stoeller 

Judy & Paul Hittle 

 

Year End Special donations 

Philip L. Kollas 

Duane Watari 

Junko & Kenshi Iwao Toll 

Katie Tamiyasu 

Carolyn J. Saiget 

Chris Dart 

Nami Sasaki 

 

New Year party donations 

Jean Matsumoto 

Kimiko Iwamoto 

Benny & Alice Tano 

Anonymous 

Alice Sumida 

Atsuko Richards 

Fumi Saito 

May N. Saito 

 

 

Other special donations 

Susan M. Lilly 

May Ishida 

Anonymous (Bodhi Day) 

 

Hoonko seminar 

Jean Matsumoto 

Teruko Nishikawa  

Connie Masuoka (Youth 

Activity Fund) 

Gary Higashi (Thanks to 

Rev. Gibbs) 

United Way 

 

Hoonko 

Anonymous (2) 

Nobuko Masuoka 

Jean Matsumoto 

Ami Kinoshita 

Ben & Sumie Ishida 

Henry & Eulia Mishima 

Shoun & Grace Ishikawa 

Fumi Saito 

Richard & Kumiko Mishima 

Chiho Okita 

Kimiko Iwamoto 

May Kasahara 

Nami Sasaki 

Randy & Dana Kunisaki 

Yoshi & Tomoko Ono 

Herb & Etsu Osaki 

Ken & Katie Kawazoe 

June & Stan Shiigi 

Janice Okamoto 

Anonymous 

Kiyomi Dickinson 

Katie Tamiyasu 

Ray & Lori Fukunaga 

Alfred Ono 

Alice Sumida 

Michael & Janice Ishii 

Sahomi Tachibana 

 

2015 Membership donations 

Alice Sumida - GOLD Level 

Kazuko Sunamoto 

 

 

 

Randy & Dana Kunisaki 

Toshiko Hayashi 

Yoshie Kagawa 

June & Stan Shiigi 

Kim Kono - Family 

Susan Leedham 

Judy Asato Hittle 

Mitsuko Hasuike 

May Ishida 

Amy Long 

Colin Nakamura 

Craig & Lisa Yanase - 

Family 

Herb & Etsu Osaki 

Thomas C. McCormack 

Katie Tamiyasu 

Yoshi & Tomoko Ono 

Janice Ishii 

Nami Sasaki 

 

Member pledge donations 

Jean Matsumoto 

Gerald & Joann Sumoge 

Mark & Marilyn Achterman 

Susan M. Lilly 

 

 

OBWA January Donations 

General Donations 

Jean Matsumoto  

Setsy Larouche  

Kiyomi Dickinson 

Anonymous 

 

Dr. Matt Masuoka 17th Year 

Nobi Masuoka  

 

Lady Kujo and Lady Ohtani 

Susan Endecott 

Janice Okamoto 

Jayne Ichikawa 

Cathy Yarne 

Jean Matsumoto 

Alice Sumida 

June Shiigi 

Alice Ando 

 

 

Thank You for Your Donations by Envelopes and PayPal 
 

Envelope donations are greatly appreciated. PayPal donations can also be made by following a link to the OBT donate page at: 

http://www.oregonbuddhisttemple.com/donate/paypal.html 

There are several links on this page, which goes directly to OBT’s PayPal account and can be used by anybody to make a 

donation to OBT – they do not need to have a PayPal account. Follow simple instructions for donation designations.  

http://www.oregonbuddhisttemple.com/donate/paypal.html
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 Salmon&SushiFest  
Thank you for being a part of our second annual 
Salmon&SushiFest.   
 We are offering a delicious Salmon/chicken 
combo with rice, vegetable and salad.  We are 
fortunate to have talented, willing members to 
prepare and serve our guests.   
 
This year Nichiren is joining us to offer their 
famous sushi, as a side dish. This is an    
opportunity for the Buddhist community to share 
the dharma and their friendship.  

We have a slate of eager performers scheduled 
throughout the event.  Many of the performers are 
from our Sangha;  
Tea ceremony, Middle Eastern dance, Taiko, 
Karate, Ikebana demonstration, Koto and Brass 
ensemble.  Please join us as a helper and a diner. 
 Please invite your family, friends, co-workers and 
neighbors.  It will be an enjoyable event.  In 
Gassho, Marilyn Achterman 
 

Please email the Board if you need a digital copy of the 

flyer. 

________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 OBT MEMBERSHIP  by Alfred Ono, membership chairman  

Membership is important to the strength of Oregon Buddhist Temple. We 

realize many of you attend services and even help at special events, and 

we want you to keep coming. However, we feel it’s important that you 

support the Temple by joining as a member. Also we would like those who 

are interested in the temple or formers members to come back and join OBT 

again. 

Last year we had 119 members. Hopefully this year we would like to have 

more members with a goal of 150 members. 

Some regular attendees have not signed up for membership saying that they 

did not get around to it or the dues are too formidable. 

I am encouraging people to sign up for membership by submitting the form. . We just want 

attendees to show their support and this is a first step.  You can pay your dues with 

your membership form submission, pay what you can for now with future payments down the 

road or we will deal with the dues payment at a later date.  Some have just forgotten 

their check book and with other we need to see what works for them. We do not want 

people to be intimidated to join because of the dues. I am also encouraging members who 

do have the means or desire to pay extra so that we can use this donation to help others 

with their dues who find the amount an issue. Several members have made this donation 

already. 

--------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

Also, I would like all readers to please help us by filling out this short survey. You 

do not need to sign your name. Give it me or Cathy Yarne, mail it, or drop it off. 

____I am a member 

____I am not a member presently but I intend to sign up when I get around signing up  

____I am interested in membership and considering joining 

____I would like to be a member but I cannot afford the dues 

____I am not interested in membership 

____I think the dues of $250.00 are just right 

____I think the dues of $250.00 are too low 

____I think the dues of $250.00 are too high 

COMMENTS: 

 

Thank you for your interest and support 

 

Alfred Ono 

Membership chairperson 
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Please refer to previous page for Pay Pal link. 

 

 

(preorder form) 

Salmon&SushiFest   
 

Sunday, April 26th   11 A.M. to 7:00 P.M. 

meal includes: salmon, marfar chicken, vegetable, salad & rice 

available for purchase:  SUSHI (makisushi, inari sushi, & CA rolls), dessert, wine & beer 

 

Salmon Dinners   ____  X  $15  =  $ _______              name :  _______________________________________ 

          quantity                             total $ salmon           please print 

 

Sushi Assortment  ____  X  $7.50 = $ _______                     phone # :  _________________________________ 
                       quantity                                     total $ sushi  

          email (optional):  ______________________________ 

TOTAL $ amount enclosed =   $___________          

(OFFICE   CK # ____________) 

 

Oregon Buddhist Temple       3720 S.E. 34th Ave. Portland, OR 97202          submit orders by April 17th 
                 www.oregonbuddhisttemple.com  
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